
Upcoming Events:Upcoming Events:  
  
  

Sunday, 11/8 @ 5:00pm     
HC Chili Bowl 

 

Monday, 11/9  @ 7:00pm 
Prayer & Praise Service (SS)  

 

Sunday, 11/29 @ 2:00pm 
Tangled Blue Concert (SS) 

 
 

Thursday, 11/12  @ 12N 
Young at Heart Thanksgiving 

Dinner (Caf®) 

King David  said, òI rejoiced with those who said to me, ôlet us go to the 

house of the Lordõó (Ps.122:1).  Jesus asked the one healed leper who 

returned to give Him thanks, òWere not all ten cleansed?  Where are the 

other nine?  Was no one found to return and give praise to God except this 

one foreigner?ó (Luke 17:17-18).  The writer to the Hebrews  admonished 

his readers, òlet us not give up meeting together as some are in the habit of 

doingó (Heb. 10:25).  Martin Luther wrote in his Small Catechism, òFor all 

which it is my duty to thank and praise, serve and obey Him.ó  God, our 

heavenly Father, commands us:  òRemember the Sabbath Day to keep it 

holy.ó 

God desires, expects and commands His people to regularly set aside time to 

come together in worship as His Redeemed people.   He does so for several 

reasons:                                                                                                       

 *First of all, He wants and deserves our worship.  

  *Second, our worship acknowledges Him as the Lord and Giver of our 

 lives.  

 *Third, we need to thank and praise Him for all which He so richly 

 and daily provides us.  

 *Fourth, we need to be assured of Godõs forgiveness and love for us as 

 His dear children.   

 *Fifth we grow in Christian faith and love as the Holy Spirit works 

through Godõs Word to transform our minds and hearts into the 

image of Christ Jesus, our Savior and Lord.   

 *Sixth, worship empowers us to live in a way that glorifies God, 

 through Christ, our Lord.  

Unfortunately we, as a congregation, have been losing sight of these things.  

After several years of growth, our average weekly attendance plateaued in 

2014.  No big deal; that happens from time to time.  But in 2015 it has begun 

to drop off seriously.  Our attendance has been down 4.5% through 

September.  We are off an average of 57 for the first 2 Sundays in October.   

Members are not leaving our church; itõs that our members are attending 

less times per month.   The same is true for our children and it is having 

an adverse effect on Sunday school.  This is not healthy for us as individuals 

or as a congregation.  Dear sisters and brothers in Jesus, let us not grow 

lax in our discipleship or take Godõs grace for granted.  Letõs use this 

Thanks Giving/Christmas season as a spark to reignite our desire to 

faithfully worship our gracious God and grow in His grace and knowledge 

through our Lord Jesus Christ.  To God be the glory!!!!   Pr. Kip  
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(ÁÐÐÙ 4ÈÁÎËÓÇÉÖÉÎÇȦ  3Ï ÔÈÁÎËÆÕÌ ÆÏÒ ÁÌÌ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ ×ÏÎÄÅÒÆÕÌ ÙÏÕÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓȦ  9ÏÕÔÈ "ÉÂÌÅ ÓÔÕÄÙ   
ÎÕÍÂÅÒÓ ÁÒÅ ÈÏÌÄÉÎÇ ÓÔÒÏÎÇ-ËÅÅÐ ÅÎÃÏÕÒÁÇÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÂÒÉÎÇÉÎÇ ÙÏÕÒ ËÉÄÓ ÔÏ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÁÎÄ 7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙ 
ÎÉÇÈÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÇÒÏ×ÉÎÇ ÔÏÇÅÔÈÅÒ ÁÓ #ÈÒÉÓÔȭÓ ÄÉÓÃÉÐÌÅÓȦ  7Å ÁÒÅ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÔÏÐ ÐÒÉÏÒÉÔÙȠ (Å ÄÅÓÅÒÖÅÓ ÔÏ ÂÅ ÏÕÒÓȦ 

,ÏÔÓ ÇÏÉÎÇ ÏÎ ÔÈÉÓ ÍÏÎÔÈȦ  #ÈÅÃË ÏÕÔ ÔÈÅ ÄÁÔÅÓ ÂÅÌÏ× ÔÏ ÍÁÒË ÙÏÕÒ ÃÁÌÅÎÄÁÒÓȦ 

HOLY CROSS CHILIBOWL 2015!  

SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 8  

GAME ON: 5 - 6:30 (or 7 P.M.)!  

NORTH sANCTUARY  

)ÎÖÉÔÅ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ÙÏÕ ËÎÏ× ÆÏÒ Á ÆÁÂÕÌÏÕÓ ÔÉÍÅ ÏÆ ÆÏÏÄȟ ÆÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ Ǫ ÆÕÎȦ 

Ý .ÁÔÉÏÎÁÌ 'ÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÇ ÐÁÒÅÎÔ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ 7ÅÄÎÅÓÄÁÙȟ .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ΫΫ Ί ΰȡέΪ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÃÁÆïȢ 

Ý 4ÈÁÎËÓÇÉÖÉÎÇ 5ÒÂÁÎ !ÒË ÓÅÒÖÉÎÇ ÄÁÔÅȡ  4ÈÕÒÓÄÁÙȟ .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ Ϋγ Ί ΰȡέΪ-β ÐȢÍȢ  3ÉÇÎ ÕÐ ÏÎ ÙÏÕÔÈ   
ÂÕÌÌÅÔÉÎ ÂÏÁÒÄ ÁÎÄ ÌÅÔ ÕÓ ËÎÏ× ÉÆ ÙÏÕ ÎÅÅÄ Á ÒÉÄÅȦ  7Å ÃÁÎ ÓÔÏÐ ÆÏÒ ÄÉÎÎÅÒ Ǫ ÇÒÏÕÐ ÆÅÌÌÏ×ÓÈÉÐ ǢÒÓÔȦ  
4ÈÉÓ ÉÓ Á ÂÕÓÙ ÏÎÅ ÓÏ ÈÅÌÐ ÉÓ ÎÅÅÄÅÄȦ 

Ý .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ άΪ-άά /ÈÉÏ $ÉÓÔÒÉÃÔ 3ÅÎÉÏÒ 9ÏÕÔÈ 'ÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÇ ÉÎ #ÏÌÕÍÂÕÓȦ  0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÐÒÁÙ ÆÏÒ Á ÆÁÉÔÈ-ǢÌÌÅÄ 
×ÅÅËÅÎÄȦ 

Ý .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ άγ 4ÁÎÇÌÅÄ "ÌÕÅ  #ÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÙ ÃÏÎÃÅÒÔ άȡΪΪ ÐȢÍȢ .ÏÒÔÈ 3ÁÎÃÔÕÁÒÙȦ 
 

    "ÌÅÓÓÉÎÇÓ ÏÎ ÙÏÕÒ ÍÏÎÔÈȦ 
    ,ÏÒÉÎ Ǫ 9ÏÕÒ 9ÏÕÔÈ -ÉÎÉÓÔÒÙ 4ÅÁÍ *   

ΛεȾÐÅÒÓÏÎ ɉη Ǫ ÕÎÄÅÒ ÆÒÅÅ×ÉÌÌ ÄÏÎÁÔÉÏÎɊ 

3ÁÍÐÌÅ Ǫ ÅÎÊÏÙ ÄÅÌÉÃÉÏÕÓ ÃÈÉÌÉ ×Ⱦ ÃÏÎÄÉÍÅÎÔÓ 

ÆÒÏÍ ÏÕÒ ÃÏÎÇÒÅÇÁÔÉÏÎ ÃÈÉÌÉ ÃÏÏËÓȟ Ǫ ÐÉÃË ÙÏÕÒ 

ÆÁÖÏÒÉÔÅȦ 

#ÏÒÎ ÂÒÅÁÄȟ ÄÅÓÓÅÒÔÓȟ ÒÅÆÒÅÓÈÍÅÎÔÓ ÁÌÓÏ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅÄȦ 

  

#ÈÉÌÉ #ÏÏËÓȡ  ÐÌÅÁÓÅ ÒÅÇÉÓÔÅÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÄÅÌÉÃÉÏÕÓ ÃÈÉÌÉ 

×ÉÔÈ ,ÏÒÉÎ :ÕÐÐÅ ÂÙ 3ÕÎÄÁÙȟ .ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ί 

ɉÓÉÇÎ ÕÐ ÏÎ ÙÏÕÔÈ ÂÕÌÌÅÔÉÎ ÂÏÁÒÄɊȦ 

'ÅÔ ÉÎ ÃÈÁÒÁÃÔÅÒ Ǫ ÄÅÃÏÒÁÔÅ ÙÏÕÒ ÂÏÏÔÈ ÔÏ ÍÁÔÃÈ 

ÙÏÕÒ ȬÃÈÉÌÉ ÐÅÒÓÏÎÁÌÉÔÙȭȦ 0ÌÅÁÓÅ ÁÒÒÉÖÅ ÔÏ ÓÅÔ ÕÐ ÂÙ 

ÎÏ ÌÁÔÅÒ ÔÈÁÎ βȡήήȢ 

7ÉÌÌ 9/5 ÂÅ ÃÒÏ×ÎÅÄ Á 

#ÈÉÌÉ "Ï×Ì #ÈÁÍÐ ÔÈÉÓ ÙÅÁÒȩȩȩȩ 

#ÏÍÅ Ǫ ÓÅÅȦ 

Angel TreeAngel TreeAngel Tree   

The Angel Tree will be a focus for our ministry during November and December.  The 

tree will be set up November 22nd.  Once again, we will  deliver gifts to McGregor   Ele-

mentary School in Canton. Each child will have 2 angels on the tree: one clothing gift 

and one fun gift.  We kindly ask you consider selecting an angel from the tree, sign your name, and 

phone number next to the corresponding code on the sign -up sheet. Limit purchases for the gifts be-

tween $20-$25 using the suggestion listed on the angel as a guide, wrap the gift, and  return it to 

church on for before December 6th .  Be sure to cut the top half off the angel and tape it as a gift tag 

on each gift.  We will deliver the gifts along with a booklet for each child to share the Gospel with them. 

 Please watch for the Angel Tree and join us as we share gifts and the Love of Christ with the children!   

If you have any questions, call Terra Wonsettler at 330 -949-9882. 



Ladiesõ Book Discussion GroupLadiesõ Book Discussion Group  

Please remember ...You are required to acquire your Please remember ...You are required to acquire your 

own book (store, library, kindle etc.)own book (store, library, kindle etc.)  
  

The Ladies Book Discussion group will meet:The Ladies Book Discussion group will meet:  
  

Monday, November  9th @ 7:00 PM @ the Youth HouseMonday, November  9th @ 7:00 PM @ the Youth House  

We will be reading  We will be reading  The 13th Gift The 13th Gift by Joanne Huist Smith by Joanne Huist Smith   

  

Hostess & LeadersHostess & Leaders  

Diane DiehlDiane Diehl  

Barbara SauttersBarbara Sautters  

  

  

Hope to see you there!Hope to see you there!  

/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ/ƘǊƛǎǘƳŀǎ  PoinsettiasPoinsettias  

Itõs hard to believe!!!  But, itõs 

time now to place your        

Poinsettia order to beautify the 

Altar for Christmas.  So...pick 

up an order form and place your order today!  

Check your  mailbox as well as the Welcome 

Centers for the forms.  Your poinsettia is yours 

to pick up after the Christmas Day service.  
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Momõs GroupMomõs Group  
  

November  Momõs Group will be 

held Thursday, November  12th 

at... 

The Jankowskiõs 

2639 Ketterer Circle NW 

North Canton  44720 

 

Come at 7:00 PM and stay as long as you need to! 

2015 NIB MARKETPLACE NEEDS2015 NIB MARKETPLACE NEEDS  

God gives us each many talents and treasures and we 

are hoping that you can help us with both at Night in 

Bethlehem 2015!  We need to fill 12 booths with outgoing 

adults that want to spread the GOOD NEWS OF 

CHRISTõS BIRTH!   

We need to fill these same booths with YOUR STUFF!  

* We would love to take those BEADS that you are no 

longer using off your hands!  (antique gold, bronze, 

silver, and wooden beads ONLY  please). 

* We could also use some old looking fishing supplies.  

Think 2,000 years ago, old looking!  

* Wooden toys and a couple of volunteers to make    

costumes for the improved Childrenõs Store will help 

it continue to be interactive and fun!  

We will need FOOD  too! 

* As time draws closer, we will be looking for fresh 

baked breads (banana, pumpkin, zucchini), spice 

cake, and baklava.  If you would like to make them 

now and freeze for later, feel free!  

* We will also be looking to have volunteers make the 

peanut butter candy.  1,000  pieces needed! 

* There will be a need for some perishables too.  Look 

for sign -ups for these in mid -November . 

God grants each of us an opportunity to help make this 

event a wonderful way to spread the Good News.      

While some feel better helping behind the scenes and 

some feel called to act, ALL  help is needed! 

With your help, NIB 2015 will be AMAZING!!  

*If you would like to purge these items from your house, 

weõll take them and use them over and over.  If you 

would like them to be returned, PLEASE   CLEARLY 

MARK THEM!  Taking a picture of the item would help 

in case it gets misplaced.  We will do our best to return 

everything to itõs rightful owner. 

Please contact Karen Jankowski 330 -605-0250 or Erika 

Stewart 330 -904-9712 with any questions.  

òLooking For a Few Good Men!ó  
 

We are looking for some  volunteers to clear 

the    sidewalks  of snow around Holy Cross 

every morning during 

the winter months. If 

you are interested, 

please contact Al Hanft      

for further details;                

H  330-499-8384;  

C 330-312-2022. 
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HOLY CROSS CRAFTERSHOLY CROSS CRAFTERS  
Since there is no crafting group in December,           

Thanksgiving and Christmas cards will be 

made for our shut -ins on Tuesday, November 17.   

We meet @ 7:00 PM in room M -6.  Bring your scissors and 

$2.00 to help pay for materials.  Barbara Sautters will be 

leading.  

NOVEMBER GUYõS NIGHT...NOVEMBER GUYõS NIGHT...  

Friday, November 20thFriday, November 20th  

8:008:00ññtill latetill late  

@ Alex Wakefieldõs House;@ Alex Wakefieldõs House;  

        Call for directions  330Call for directions  330-- 347347-- 34243424  

Annual Altar Guild MeetingAnnual Altar Guild Meeting  

The annual Altar Guild meeting will be Saturday,          

November 21 @ 9:30 AM.   

We will meet in the large classroom in the north wing.  

New faces and current members are always welcome to 

come to this meeting to find out what the duties of this 

ministry entail.  All people serve with a partner. 

We will be discussing any and all changes that have 

evolved over the past year.  There will be a sign-up sheet 

for the entire year of 2016. 

If youõd like to be a part of this ministry, people are    

needed for all 3 services. 

If you canõt attend and would like to joinñcall Pam       

Spoerke @ 330-644-0849 or Rosemarie Millin @              

330-966-9365. 

Young at Young at HeartHeart......will hold itõs annual          

Thanksgiving dinner on Thursday , November 

12th @ 12:00N in the church cafe (NOT          

TUESDAY). Turkey, mashed potato's, gravy, dress-

ing and rolls along with place settings and drinks 

will be provided.  You are asked to bring a side 

dish or dessert to share.  Our speaker for the day 

will be Pr. Kip telling us all about their trip to 

Greece and Rome.  Please sign up on the sheet pro-

vided outside of Room A3.  

 

WOMENõS RETREAT 
Womenõs Retreat specifics: 

Nine drivers are needed for 

the trip to Camp Mowana!   

We will leave the church at 

4:00 PM on Friday, November 13.   If you  cannot 

leave by that time, we will set up late drivers.   

Dinner is at 6:00, so 4:45 should be the latest            

departure time. Please advise Vonnie                    

(330-904-2837) ASAP  if you will not be there in 

time for dinner.   We need an accurate meal count.            

Anyone staying one night or no nights must let me 

know your estimated times of arrival and              

departure.   Bring comfy clothes, clothes for         

outdoors, your Bible, pen and a notebook.   You may 

want your own pillow!   Also, bring either a snack or 

a soft beverage to share.    

Directions to the camp and other specifics will be 

emailed the first week in November.   Be ready for a 

time with God and your sisters in Christ!  

òHoly Crossõ 50th Anniversary kicked off on Sunday, 

October 25th with a potluck luncheon and Pastor Hugo as 

our guest preacher.  Thank you to all who attended and 

made the celebration such a success!  

Today we welcome Pastor Jim Menke as our guest pastor 

as we continue our celebration.  

Be sure to check out our new interactive Hall of Memories 

Timelines in the west/A classroom hallway.  This timeline 

celebrates the history of Holy Cross and our future and 

will serve as a visual representation of our anniversary 

throughout the coming year!  You can add your own       

familyõs milestones to the timeline by picking up/turning 

in a special event sheet as the Welcome Centers.   

We will celebrate our anniversary throughout the coming 

year with various monthly events and special services.  

Watch your Newsletter and Bulletin for details.ó                      

Erin Holdren                                                                                             
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October is always a fun month at Holy Cross Preschool and Kindergarten.  By the end of the month, 

we will have celebrated Godõs bountiful goodness with Harvest Parties. God has certainly blessed His school 

here at Holy Cross and we praise Him for the children He has sent us.  Now we are faced with the challenge 

of how best to minister to these children and their families, so Christ's mission can be carried out through us.  

Those of us who know Jesus are already assured of a place in God's Kingdom, now and in eternity.  As His 

redeemed children, we realize how precious His gifts are and how crucially important it is to help all of God's 

children claim Christ as their Salvation.  Please continue to pray for the school, the children, and the staff.  

The time we have to influence these children is short.  We would like to see all of them in heaven with us 

someday.  We donõt want a single child or parent for that matter, who has been put into our care and keeping 

to be lost. Thank you for your prayerful support of Holy Cross Preschool and Kindergarten.  

The State Inspector made her surprise visit on October 13 th . She was here to go through all the 

paperwork for the students and staff and to check to see if we were in compliance with all state regulations.  

Happily there were no òsurprises.ó  We were compliant in every area.   

The children in the two and three -year -old class have been learning about fall and all the changes 

they see around them. They did many apple activities. They learned that they grow just like the apples. The 

children enjoyed the story Nuts to You  by Lois Ehlert and sang òGrey Squirreló. The children are learning 

that they can talk to God at any time. He is always listening. They continually praise our Lord all day in 

songs, actions and conversations. We are thankful for the opportunity to plant the seeds of faith in these little 

ones. (Mrs. Anne Hankins, Mrs. Terri Haynam & Mrs. Gayle Leech)  

The three & four -year -old children learned about the weather and how it is changing. They loved 

making fall trees, paper bag pumpkins and apple stamp art. One of their favorite activities was apple tasting 

and voting for their favorite. The children also loved cutting open pumpkins and taking out the seeds. The 

children are learning that Jesus takes care of them by giving them families. They are so excited about their 

Jesus! They learned about Jacob, Rachel, and the child Joseph. Thank you to all of the parents who helped 

make our Harvest Parties a success! (Mrs. Janet Eagon & Mrs. Patty Wallace)  

The four & five year -old children  spent much of the month of October learning that God answers 

prayer, gives us friends, heals us, and protects us as they learned about Samuel, David & Jonathan, and 

Namaan.  The children learned about the importance of praising Him Who gives us everything we have.  

What fun it was to watch the children pretending to be dinosaurs and then searching for them in the sand 

table just as paleontologists do all the while learning about the letter D! What a sight to see the children 

using their dinosaur marionettes and singing òThe dinosaurs Go Marching Ten by Ten.ó For the A-D review 

the children walked a scarecrow through an A, B, C, D maze, did a matching activity, and finger -painted. 

(Mrs. Teri Hockman, Mrs. Gayle Leech & Mrs. Sue Owens)  

The themes in the Pre -kindergarten class  was Animals: forest animals, water animals and farm 

animals. They studied David and his shepherd duties as well as the fisherman/disciples of Jesus. It is such a 

joy to see the children learning some of the Biblical accounts that prove Godõs love. The childrenõs skills in 

forming letters, painting and cutting are swiftly improving. Each week as they learn a new letter and its 

sound, they identify things that begin with that letter. They pray daily for the concerns of their classmates. A 

book of suggested prayers was sent home the week the letter P was discussed. (Mrs. Leslie Martin & Mrs. 

Christina Jacobsen)  

The Kindergarten class has been very busy the month of October.  They are continuing to study the 

50 states.  They now know where Maine is, that the òhookó state is Massachusetts, and they can find Ohio on 

a map.  They are traveling south on the Eastern coast, along the Atlantic Ocean.  They are learning to write 

numbers 0 -20 and learning what ten frames are.  They are working on writing their first and last names. 

They have learned that letters can be grouped together to make words, and words can be grouped together to 

make sentences.  It is awesome to see them realizing they can read.  They even read their first book this past 

month!!  They went on a walk around the school looking for things God had created.   They also studied 

apples and read the book: 3 in 1  which explains that there are three parts of an apple, just as there are three 

parts to our Triune God.  Three parts; one apple: Three parts: one God!   (Mrs. Angie Linsky)  

School Mission & Ministry News...School Mission & Ministry News...  
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School Mission and Ministry News Continued...School Mission and Ministry News Continued...  

Please remember to save your Box Tops for Education  and your Acme cash register receipts for us.  

Through our donations, we support two children through World Vision.  

          Marjorie James,  

          Administrator  

FOR ALL CHERUB AND YOUTH FOR ALL CHERUB AND YOUTH 

CHOIR MEMBERS CHOIR MEMBERS --  PLEASE READ!PLEASE READ!  

From now through Thanksgiving Eve,         

the Cherub and Youth Choirs will                    

practice  together  EVERY Wednesday from 

6:00 - 6:25 in the music rehearsal room (M -1). 

We are trying this in the hopes that the 3 

boys that have come for practice this year will 

feel more at ease being together and we can 

all    encourage each other.  BOTH CHOIRS 

W I L L  S I N G  D U R I N G  T H E           

THANKSGIVING EVE SERVICE ON     

NOVEMBER 25TH AT 7:00.  Other practice 

dates FOR THE YOUTH CHOIR             

ONLY  are: December 2, December 9, and De-

cember 16 from 6:15 - 6:45. Youth Choir will 

sing at the Wednesday, December 16th,      

Advent Service. Come join our very talented 

group of singers. Please see Lee Zacharias or 

Patti Sailer if you have any    

Urban Ark 

Thank you for the continual support of UrbanArk 

both with donations of money and clothing.  The 

need for help continues to grow.  During an 8 day 

period near the end of September, we were able to 

provide groceries and clothing to 307 families.  The 

money donations go to toward purchasing food from 

the Food Bank and the clothing is sorted and goes 

directly to those in need.  The groceries and clothing 

are provided  free of charge.  This is the time of year 

that we are switching to fall and winter clothing.  

There are bins near the entrance of each sanctuary 

for your washable, gently used clothing donations.  If 

you desire to contribute toward the food purchases, 

you can write a check to Holy Cross with a notation 

for UrbanArk.  

Matthew 25:40  "The King will reply, 'Truly I tell you, whatever 

you did for one of the least of these brothers and sisters of mine, you 

did for me.' 

NEW!  

 

 

 

SERVICE  
 

Simple *  Spiritual *  Spontaneous * Strengthening  
 

Please come sing, praise, pray, and worship    

with us                                                                                        

for about 45 minutes in the South Sanctuary  

November 9 @ 7:00 PM  

 

CHERUB CHERUB   

AND YOUTHAND YOUTH  SINGERS NEEDEDSINGERS NEEDED  

  

The Youth and Cherub Choirs are looking for 

more singers. Please consider joining your 

friends on Wednesday evenings for practice. 

We practice at 6:00, before Kids' Club, and 

sing at 1 or 2 services during the quarter. 

Please see Lee Zacharias or Patti Sailer if you 

have any questions.  

 

O u r  c u r r e n t  m e m b e r s  a r e :   

Youth Choir (4th - 8th grade) - Gracie H., 

Sydney B., Austin O., Adam C., Claire H., 

Emily H., Reagan J., and Kallie L.  Cherub 

Choir (1st -3rd grade) - Morgan B., Kailey D., 

Brett J., and Kati L.  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Quilters!Our Quilters!  ------   ------   ------   ------       
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Stephen Ministry Facts and StatsStephen Ministry Facts and StatsStephen Ministry Facts and Stats   
 

¶ Stephen Ministry began in 1975. 

¶ Stephen Ministry is now in more than 12,000 congregations from more than 170 

Christian denominations, in all 50 states, 10 Canadian provinces, and 27 other 

countries. 

¶ More than 70,000 pastors, church staff, and laypeople have trained as Stephen 

Leaders (those who oversee and direct Stephen Ministry in the congregation) at a Leaderôs Training 

Course. 

¶ More than 600,000 people have trained as Stephen Ministers (lay people who provide care to those who 

are hurting) in their congregations.  

¶ More than one-and-a-half million people have received care from a Stephen Minister in a formal           

one-to-one Stephen Ministry caring relationship, and millions more have been touched by Stephen Ministry 

in informal ways. 

�)�U�R�P���/���W�R���5�����-�X�G�\���2�ö�%�U�L�V�N�L�H�����1�D�Q�F�\���.�R�H�K�O�L�Q�J�H�U�����6�K�H�U�U�L�O�O���7�K�H�U�U�L�H�Q�������������<�Y�R�Q�Q�H��

Miesel;  Marty Meyers; Harriett Miller; Nancy Ulm; Joan LeBeau; Laurie 

http://www.stephenministries.org/stephenministry/default.cfm/939
http://www.stephenministries.org/stephenministry/default.cfm/939
http://www.stephenministries.org/stephenministry/default.cfm/1596
http://www.stephenministries.org/stephenministry/default.cfm/1597

